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Co-chairs, 

 

The issue of Palestine refugees is of vital importance to the peace and 

stability of the Middle East, and UNRWA plays an indispensable role in 

supporting the refugees.  

 

Japan has been supporting UNRWA for more than 70 years. Japan also 

encourages UNRWA’s current efforts to improve its governance. 

 

The current catastrophic situation in Gaza, including the outbreak of 

famine, is utterly unacceptable. 

 

Furthermore, humanitarian support must not be politicized, and the 

environment enabling humanitarian assistance must be ensured in a 

sustainable manner. Japan has been strongly urging Israel to end the 

humanitarian crisis in Gaza immediately. 

 

In closing, with a close collaboration with the international community, 

Japan is determined to make utmost efforts to support Palestine refugees 

through assisting UNRWA’s activities. Thank you. 


